Dear Parent/ Carer,
RE:  Online Learning Year 1

Thank you for supporting your child’s home learning.  The government has asked schools to provide at least 3 hours of home learning each day.  Listed below is the school’s online offer for each week of Lockdown.

Your child may be directed to use specific websites.  Please make sure your child has passwords for these online resources (please contact the school office if you require a missing password):
· IXL
· NumberBots
· Reading Planet
· Phonics Play

Timetable of the Day - will be posted on ‘Class Dojo’ each morning.

Independent Daily Practice – Children are expected to access one programme from each subject daily.   Each activity should take 5 minutes. 
· Maths: Number Bots 
· Reading: Reading Planet 
· Phonics: Phonics Play or Phonics Bloom 
· Spelling: Practice spellings set by teacher

Daily Lessons – These are posted daily on ‘Class Dojo’.  Each lesson will have an instructional video, PowerPoint, or written material for your child to view.  Your child will then be set work through the task section of Class Dojo relating to this.  Work should be recorded in the child’s homework / exercise book (unless specified otherwise).  Each lesson will last approximately 30 minutes.  
· Maths – Lesson with an instructional video / IXL / activity set by Teacher  
· Reading – independent reading using reading planet 
· Writing – Lesson led by an instructional video / powerpoint / activity set by the teacher. 
· Phonics – Using pages from phonics books / video 

Weekly Lessons – These are posted on ‘Class Dojo’ weekly and consist of one lesson to be completed during the week (similar in nature to a Daily Lessons.  This will last approximately 30 minutes)
· Wider Curriculum - Lesson with a video/knowledge PowerPoint/followed by an activity to complete 
· RE – Lesson with a video/ Powerpoint/followed by an activity to complete. (1 per week) 
· Music/P.E/ICT – activity set by specialist teachers once a week.

Submitting Work and Teacher Feedback – Children are expected, as a minimum, to submit one piece of work from each Daily Lesson by uploading the work to ‘Class Dojo’. Teachers will approve all work submitted and will give whole class feedback the following lesson.

If you do have any questions, please contact the school office.

